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Bill Type and Number: Ordinance 2016-426
Introducer/Sponsor(s): Council President at the request of the Mayor
Date of Introduction: June 28, 2016
Committee(s) of Reference: F, TEU, RCDPHS
Date of Analysis: June 30, 2016
Type of Action: Appropriation; amendment to Interlocal agreement; designation of oversight agency
Bill Summary: The bill appropriates a total of $919,752.22 ($534,752.77 from General Fund – GSD fund balance and $385,000 from the City of Neptune Beach) to the Solid Waste Enterprise Fund to make the fund whole for the amount of tipping fees not paid at Trail Ridge Landfill on solid waste collected in the City of Neptune Beach during the time when the two cities were engaged in a dispute about the applicability of the tipping fee to Neptune Beach’s solid waste stream. The bill approves a Settlement and Release Agreement between the two cities and amends the existing Interlocal Agreement between the two cities to terminate a paragraph addressing free landfill disposal by Neptune Beach until the future imposition by Jacksonville of a uniform solid waste processing and disposal fee. The bill designates the Public Works Department as the oversight agency for the contract management and settlement payment.
Background Information: For some years the cities of Jacksonville and Neptune Beach have had an ongoing disagreement over the interpretation of a provision in the Interlocal Agreement between the two cities with regard to landfill tipping fees on solid waste collected in Neptune Beach and disposed at the Trail Ridge Landfill (class 1 waste) and the Old Kings Road Landfill (yard debris). The agreement provides that Neptune Beach will not be required to pay landfill tipping fees on its wastes until such time as Jacksonville “imposes a uniform solid waste processing and disposal fee against residential premises”. Jacksonville contends that it imposed such a fee in 2010 and that free landfill disposal ended at that time, with tipping fees accruing on Neptune Beach waste since that time. Neptune Beach disputed whether the fee was “uniform” as intended in the Interlocal Agreement and refused to pay the tipping fees billed by Jacksonville. The parties have reached agreement on a settlement providing that the both parties now agree that landfill tipping fees apply to waste collected in Neptune Beach, that the provision of the Interlocal Agreement regarding free landfill disposal until a uniform solid waste fee is imposed shall be stricken from the agreement, and that Neptune Beach will pay $385,000 for past-due tipping fees accrued through December 31, 2015 and will pay all applicable tipping fees for waste disposed of since January 1, 2016.
Policy Impact Area: Solid waste enterprise fund; landfill tipping fees
Fiscal Impact: The bill makes the Solid Waste Enterprise Fund whole for the $919,752.22 billed to Neptune Beach but not collected. Neptune Beach has agreed to pay $385,000 and the City will make up the difference from General Fund – GSD fund balance
Analyst: Clements
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